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December 28, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits the Housing Oversight Coordination Report, as required by the Veterans, Seniors, and Human Services Levy (VSHSL) Implementation Plan (Ordinance 18768). This report analyzes and identifies how the county can increase coordination of VSHSL oversight of housing stability investments with all other entities overseeing the county’s investments in housing, including examining the potential to consolidate all entities that oversee housing investments. The report then makes recommendations, summarized below, for increasing oversight coordination on housing investments based on the analysis.
As presented in the status update report you received in June 2018, King County Housing and Development (HCD) staff of the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)  interviewed members of the VSHSL Regional Human Services Board and the  Veteran’s Citizen Oversight Board, the Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) Advisory Committee, the Children and Youth Advisory Board supporting the Best Starts for Kids initiative, and the Joint Recommendations Committee (JRC).  Staff also analyzed relevant code, ballot language and interlocal agreements to evaluate the potential for consolidating all county and regional boards, committees and other entities that oversee housing investments.
As a result of this analysis, DCHS proposes to implement a number of strategies within existing staff capacity to improve coordination, increase board members’ understanding of the variables involved in housing stability investment decision-making processes, and ensure each advisory body’s priorities are incorporated into DCHS decision-making. The strategies include the following recommendations:
· Invite board and committee members to an annual training that explains HCD’s processes and the requirements and restrictions for each funding source

· Provide an annual briefing to advisory bodies on DCHS’ housing stability activities and progress towards a shared vision, and solicit high-level feedback on how these investments reflect each advisory body’s priorities 

· Invite MIDD Advisory Committee members to join Request for Proposal (RFP) review teams for housing stability projects and programs funded through MIDD

· Provide information and support for meetings between chairs and co-chairs of the advisory bodies analyzed in this report to discuss housing stability investments, should they choose to jointly convene. 
These recommendations are just one part of King County’s overall efforts to improve the coordination of our housing and homelessness investments. I will be separately reporting to you on the results of governance recommendations for programs affecting people experiencing homelessness countywide, as a result of the Memorandum of Understanding I signed with the City of Seattle in May 2018.  
I look forward to continuing to partner with the Council in 2019 to implement the recommendations of the homelessness governance review, along with the Regional Affordable Housing Task Force Action Plan to improve housing stability across the region.
The results of this report represent another step in an ongoing effort to make King County the best-run government in the country and further the King County Strategic Plan goal to increase access to quality housing that is affordable to all. Ensuring housing for all also supports the County’s Equity and Social Justice initiative. 
It is estimated that this report required 120 staff hours to produce, costing $4,460. There are no printing costs.

Thank you for your interest in our efforts to increase access to quality, affordable housing and to maintaining transparency in our efforts through the advise and counsel of our advisory boards and committees. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leo Flor, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
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ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Leo Flor, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
